FEDERAL SUPERANNUATES NATIONAL ASSOCIATION
Executive Meeting - North Vancouver Island Branch
February 14, 2006

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm. Those in attendance were:

Ian Sibbald President Bill McSeveney Vice President
Tom Dandeno Treasurer Dorothy Lind Secretary
Barbara Schneider Programs John Davis Media

Frank Elvins Historian Steve Bunyan Webmaster
Halle MacMullen Welfare Mary Kamann Director
Audrey Clark Director John Finn Benefits
Kevin Weighill Newsletter

Ian then presented Kevin Weighill, a new Director, who is taking over the Newsletter. The other members
then introduced themselves and explained their positions.

It as moved by Bill and seconded by Halle that the minutes of the last meeting be approved as presented.
Carried.

There was a short discussion regarding the suggestion that those who travel from Campbell River for the
meetings should be receiving remuneration for their gas costs. They have been asked to submit their costs
for repayment.

Committee Reports:

Treasurer:

Tom presented his financial report and then said that there was still no resolution to the problems in
Ottawa. Ian told us that when Al Dawber was in Ottawa, he was told that they had hired more people to
input data and they hoped to have the backlog cleared up by the end of March. We have been receiving
estimated DDS payments for the past several quarters. Tom moved the acceptance of his report, seconded
by Frank.

Membership:

At present, we show a membership of 1113 members and 606 spouse/partners for a total of 1719. There
are 23 DDS members for whom we have no valid address and 77 members have yet to renew for 2006.
Reminders are ready to be sent. Several members have said they have applied for DDS. Problems
concerning the DDS members will remain until the computer updates are done.

Media:

John said he would be getting the bulletins regarding the March general meeting distributed. He said he
has been sending faxes to the radio station, etc. He asked who the speaker would be at the general meeting
so the information could be included in the bulletins. Ian said he and Al Dawber would give a report on
the President’s meeting being held at Pearson Airport in Toronto at the end of February. John Finn will
also be doing a short presentation on Benefits.

Welfare:
Halle said she had sent only one card.

Programs:
Following the December general meeting, Barbara has decided that she will book meals for 10 less than



the number arrived at by the Telephone Committee. She has discussed this with the Westerly
representative and a count will be taken so that any extra meals above the assured will be paid. She hopes
this will reduce the cost to the Branch when members who have said they were coming do not show up.
She said there will be table favours for the March meeting. She has also booked the meeting dates for
2007.

Newsletter:

Kevin said the Newsletter is about ready to roll off the press with the exception of one regular subscriber.
He asked if there was a preferred mailing date and if he should go ahead without the other entry. The
best date for the paper to arrive in the members hands is just before the general meeting. It serves as a
reminder. To his other question, it was suggested that he set his own criteria. Lateness is no excuse.

Benefits:

John said it has been quiet but he has helped fill out some Medoc forms. There will be an article in the
Newsletter regarding pension plans. He is not as familiar with the civilian plans so expects he will have to
do some research in that area. As to the Survivor Benefits plan, he will have an article for the Newsletter
at a later date with a short explanation.

Webmaster:

Steve said the Web is up and running. The Sydney Branch is now on board and the domain name is good
for three years. Ian let us know the other Island Branches are in awe of our Steve and his abilities.
History:

A list of those people who are on our "Missing Persons" list will be on the tables at the general meeting.
We hope that we will be able to find some of them with the help of our membership.

General Business:

Ian gave us a report of the salient points covered at the Regional Meeting held in Duncan last month.

Our annual donations came up for discussion and Halle suggested the Hospice Society might be a good
option. Bill and Kevin have been asked to come up with some suggestions with regard to the North

Island. It has been proposed that we set our sights at $4000.00 this year.

Bill has said he will have something for the next meeting about the Branch Regulations and duties of the
Directors.

When Ian opened the meeting to all, Kevin said he was going to check with the Campbell River Post
Office about mailing the Newsletter from there.

All moved the meeting be adjourned.



